BWSRC Board Meeting Minutes

August 8th 7:30 p.m.

Poolside
Present: Dan Callahan, Anne Deutmeyer, Janel Dochterman, Jim Hannan, Joan Schrum, Chamaine Snell and Jean Wenisch, Chris Carsello, 

Absent: Linnae Hartwig, Jeff Rogers, Tom Neff

Callahan called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m.

Annual Meeting Agenda.  The first item of business was to outline the agenda for Annual Meeting: which will be held on September 22 at 4 p.m. at Budget.  The proposed agenda is as follows:
1. Year end summary for Swimming

2. Year end summary for Tennis
3. Year end summary for Social Activities

4. Year end summary of Building and Grounds
5. Year end report for Membership

6. Proposed change to the BWSRC Bylaws section 3 Memberships which proposed to modify the notification date for inactive status from April 1 to March 1. 

7. Proposed the following changes:

1. A membership may elect “inactive” status by paying reduced annual dues of $100 on or before March 1, if and only if they membership did not elect ‘inactive’ status during he preceding year.
2. Add section E.  Members are responsible for providing any changes to their email address to the membership chair by the end of September of each year.
8. Input from membership on programming

9. Financial Summary

10. Proposed 2014 Budget

11. Election of Officers. Terms up for election are

· President (1 year term being vacated by Callahan)

· Vice President  2 year term 

· Webmaster 2 year term

· Secretary 2 year term

· Treasurer 2 year term

· Tennis Coordinator 2 year term 

· Membership Chair 2 year term

Staffing-It was noted that the Certified Pool Operator (CPO) certification was paid by the BWSRC for Manager during the 2013 season.  A motion was made by Hannan and second by Snell that Heather Mann: Pool Manager receive a $500 bonus for the month of July.  The motion passed. 
It was noted that Mitch Geers assumed the Assistant Manger position on July 7th 2013.  Heather Mann, Pool Manager noted all personnel will be evaluated before the end of the season, and the board recommended that all personnel also evaluate the manger and assistant mangers as a feedback tool for next year’s hiring decisions.  This information will be send directly to Jeff Rogers and also will be done before the end of the season. 
Membership Chair, Deutmeyer noted there are 29 inbound families on the membership waiting list and 21 interested parties on the outbound list.
Pool and Grounds Chair Carsello noted there have been challenges with the pool pump the past few months and suggested a preventative maintenance overall of the pump be considered.  Wenisch motioned the preventative maintenance be commenced at the close of the pool the first weekend in September with a completion date of the end of September to accommodate the fiscal year end with costs not to exceed $2,500. The motion was second by Carsello, and unanimously passed. 
Activity fees for 2014.  A motion was made by Snell and second by Carsello that fees for swim lessons, swim team and tennis be the same for members and guests.  The motion passed.
Finance-Hannan provided a year to date financial summary, and will note explanations for unfavorable variances from last year when he provides the final budget to the membership at the annual meeting. 
Tennis-Neff, in a written note, indicated there would be a staff change in the program for 2014 and has tentatively identified a candidate.  Neff also indicated his desire to change the pay structure for tennis to include a year end incentive.
Social Chairs noted that August 24th is Tex-Mex Night.
Board: President: Dan Callahan and Vice President: Jeff Rogers indicated they will vacate their positions at the end of this fiscal year.  Therefore September elections will be for the following positions: 

· President (1 year term being vacated by Callahan)

· Vice President  (2 (?) year term being vacated by Rogers)
· Treasurer 2 year term (Vacated by Hannan)

· Secretary 2 year term (Currently held by Jean Wenisch, who is interested in serving a second term as board president or as secretary.

· Webmaster 2 year term (Currently held by Hartwig is interested in serving a second term)

· Tennis Coordinator 2 year term (Currently held by Tom Neff, who is interested in serving a second term)
· Membership Chair (currently held by Anne Deutmeyer who is interested in serving a second term)

Adjournment- Callahan adjourned the meeting at 9 p.m. 
Next Meeting: The annual meeting will be held on Sunday September 22, 2013 4 p.m. at Budget on Council Street, NE Cedar Rapids.
